City of Haines Newsletter
October 2016
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
City Rights of Way – Message from Mayor Brown

This information was first published in the April 2016 Haines Newsletter and the Record Courier.

The City would like to thank everyone that has cooperated in the clean-up of the rights of way by moving personal items onto their private property. And a special thanks to those of you that maintain the rights of way that adjoin your property, it is highly appreciated.

If the City did not maintain the rights of way it would be considered a liability issue with the City’s insurance company, which in turn could cause the City to pay higher insurance premiums.

There are instances where there is no alternate place to park your vehicle but on the right of way. If that is the case, please maintain that area. Vehicles that are not being used, garbage trailers, burn barrels, burn piles, yard debris piles and other items are not allowed to be stored on the rights of way. Garbage cans are only allowed on the rights of way on regular garbage pickup day and must be located on your private property at all other times. 
Landfill Schedule
The Landfill is open the First and Third Saturdays of the month. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open October 1st and October 15th this month. Other closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill. 
Elkhorn Grange Fall Festival
The 6th Annual Elkhorn Grange Fall Festival will take place October 8th, 9:00 am - 3:00 pm in downtown Haines. Amazing local vendors will have their products set up. For vender information, call Melissa: 541-519-3638. The North Powder FFA will be pressing fresh apple cider. The Friends of Haines will be serving a fall fest dish. There will also be a car show with hot rods on display, for more information, call Corky: 541-856-3613.
Open Studio Tour
Local artist Becky Litke will be participating in the Open Studio Tour. Quail Crossing Studio will be open to the public 9:00 am – 4: 00 pm, October 8th and 9th. Quail Crossing Studio is located at 645 Third Street across from the Eastern Oregon Museum. 
Building Procedures
The following are the procedures for building within the City limits of Haines. This includes permanent and portable structures and fences.  Buildings less than 200 square feet, that do not require a building permit, still require review by the Haines Planning Director. A site map must be provided to verify zoning and set-backs. 
#1 - Contact the City to verify property boundaries. Existing fences, buildings, neighboring fences and buildings are not necessarily an indication of the legal property boundaries. Before building anything make sure it is located on your property or you will be required to remove the structure or fence, this includes portable buildings. With just a few exceptions, Haines City Streets are 80 feet wide. Alleys are 20 feet wide and must remain open to emergency vehicle access at all times. 

#2 – Provide a site map to the City that shows the location of existing buildings and placement of proposed buildings. Include property lot size, building dimensions and set-backs between buildings. The following building setbacks must be established on the site map. Front property boundary: 15 feet, side and rear property boundaries: 10 feet. If the property is located on a corner lot, the front property boundary is the street that the City has assigned as your physical address. If the property boundary adjoins an alley the set-back for any building is 5 feet from the alley. 

#3 – The Haines Planning Director will review the proposed project. For outright uses the Planning Director can approve the building permit application. If the proposal is not considered an outright use it will require consent of the Planning Commission and possibly the Haines City Council.

#4 – When the project has been approved a building permit application will be signed by the Planning Director. The application will then need to be taken to the Baker City Building Department where the actual building permit will be issued. 

Election
November 8th is Election Day and ballots will be mailed to voters October 19th. Cast your vote and return your ballot early if you plan on returning by mail, otherwise drop off in the drop box at the Baker County Courthouse. The Haines positions available are Mayor, and three City Council seats. The candidates are Jim Brown for Mayor, Lisa Whited, Ken Bain and Connie Pound-Lewis for Council. The ballots will also have a place for write in candidates.
Public Works Maintenance 1 Position Opening
The City of Haines is seeking a qualified applicant to fill a full-time Public Works Maintenance I position. Major duties include but are not limited to; maintaining operation and repair of the City’s infrastructure, municipal water and sewer systems, streets, landfill, equipment, parks, rights-of-way, buildings, hydrants and various other duties.  40hrs. per week, starting wage $15.00 per hour DOQ, plus benefits.  Applications and a complete job description may be obtained at the Baker City Employment Office, 1575 Dewey Street, Baker City, OR. Application deadline, October 15, 2016. The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer.

2016 Dog License/2016 ATV License
It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 
In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. 
Meeting Information
The Haines City Council will be meeting in a Work Session October 11th at 6:00 pm prior to the regular Council Meeting. Subject: Planning Document Review. The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, October 11, 2016 at 7:00 pm.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.

Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334

Council President Dawn O'Grady: 541-856-3562

Councilor Katie Jones-Bedolla: 541-856-4054
Councilor Connie Pound-Lewis: 541-856-3347
Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476

Councilor John Shurtleff: 541-519-5264
Councilor Lisa Whited: 541-856-3688

Public Works Josh Proebstel: 541-910-0708  
City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366 

The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.

